9 NC SUSTAINABLE

ENERGY ASSOCIATION

26 November 2013

To: Chief Clerk Gail Mount
The North Carolina Utilities Commission

4325 Mail Service Center F ' L E D

Raleigh, NC 27699-4325
NOV 2 7 2013

From: The North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association Clerks O
s O
P.O. Box 6465 N.C Utlities Commission
Raleigh, NC 27628 "

Re:  Joint Electric Power Suppliers’ Motion for a 1-Year Delay of Their Swine and
Poultry Waste-to-Energy Set-Aside Compliance Obligations
(Docket No. E-100, Sub 113)

Honorable Clerk and Commissioners:

I serve as counsel and policy director for the North Carolina Sustainable Energy
Association (“NCSEA™), an intervenor in this docket. NCSEA files this letter in lieu of a
proposed order or post-hearing brief.

NCSEA supports the perspectives and positions contained in the post-hearing
briefs filed by the North Carolina Poultry Federation (“Poultry Federation™) and the
North Carolina Pork Council. Specifically, NCSEA supports Argument Nos. 4 and 5 in
the Poultry Federation’s Post-Hearing Brief (with extension of the arguments to cover
both subsections (¢) and (f) of N.C. Gen. Stat. § 62-133.8):

No. 4: The NC Poultry Federation Requests that the Commission Make a
Specific Finding and Conclusions in its Order Relating to the Public
Interest Served Through the Compliance With N.C. Gen. Stal. § 62-
133.8(7).

No. 5: The North Carolina Poultry Federation Requests That the
Commission Include in its Order a Requirement that All Electric Suppliers
Subject to N.C. Gen. Stat. § 62-133.8(f) Should Submit Tri-annual Reports
in Order to Give the Commission and the Parties an Opportunity to
Review Detailed Information Throughout the Year on Efforts of the
Electric Power Suppliers to Meet the Requirements of the Statute.

incerely,

—

Michael D. Youth
Counsel & Policy Dirggtor
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